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DIGEST 

Protest against solicitation impropriety--specifications 
which allegedly do not meet the aqency's current 
requirements-- is untimely when filed after the closing date 
for receipt of proposals and more than 10 working days after 
the information which provided the basis for the protest was 
known to the protester. 

DECISION 

Defense Research Incorporated (DRI) protests the award of any 
contract under request for proposals (RFP) No. DAAA09-86-R- 
0107 for rocket fin and nozzle assemblies, issued by the 
Army. DRI asserts that the technical specifications con- 
tained in the RFP do not reflect the agency's current 

-requirements for this -item. 

We dismiss the protest. 

DRI currently is providing the same rocket fin and nozzle 
assemblies to the Army under contract No. DAAAO9-86-C-0327. 
On November 21, 1986, DRI received a letter from the contrac- 
ting officer, dated November 18, which amended the contract 
specifications by incorporating an Engineering Chanqe Pro- 
posal (ECP) which had been delineated in a September 2 letter 
from the Army to DRI. DRI asserts that since the current RFP 
is for the same item, the same specification change is mate- 
rial and, therefore, applicable to this RFP because it 
reduces certain production tolerances, thus havinq a material 
effect on production cost. 

The current RFP was issued on March 5, 1986, with a closing 
date of June 19. DRI's protest was filed in our Office on 
November 25. DRI concedes that a protest against solicita- 
tion specifications normally must be filed prior to the 
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closing date for submission of proposals. Yowever, DRI 
contends that the specification chanqes which it believes 
provide the- basis for the protest were not directed until the 
November 18 letter which DRI received on November 21. 
Accordingly, DRI contends that its protest is timely since it 
acted diliqently and filed within 10 workinq days after 
November 21, the date on which DRI contends its basis for 
protest was known. Culliqan, Inc., 58 Comp. Gen. 307 (19791, 
79-l C.P.D. 11 149. 

On the contrary, as the Army contends, the record establishes 
that DRI was aware of the specific specification changes at 
issue at a much earlier date. The November 18 letter merely 
incorporates ECP's into DRI's current contract by reference 
to previously identified changes. The protester had initi- 
ated these same chanqes by a letter dated Auqust 5, in 
response to which the Army's letter dated September 2 sets 
forth the specification chanqes. In this letter, the Army 
contractinq officer requested DRI to contact him if it had 
any questions reqardinq the delineated changes, but DRI did 
not raise any questions prior to receiving the Army's Novem- 
ber 18 letter. Thus, the Army's November 18 letter does not 
provide any relevant new information. Rather, DRI was made 
aware of the specification changes which provide the basis of 
its protest, at the latest, in the Army's letter of Septem- 
ber 2. This letter made it clear that the chanqes specified 
therein had been "generated by technical personnel" pursuant 
to the Auqust 5 letter from DRI and subject only to obiection 
by DRI. Since DRI did not object, and apparently had already 
incorporated these chanqes in its performance of the con- 
tract, DRI's protest filed more than 10 working days there- 
after, is untimely under our Bid Protest Requlations. 
4 C.P.R. C 21,2(a)(2), (1986). 

Moreover, we note that a November 21 letter from DRI to the 
Army responds to the specified ECP's in terms of the fact 
that, while the Army indicates that the changes are minor and 
a no-cost item, DRI believes that the changes have a substan- 
tial cost effect on DRI's production costs under the existing 
contract. Thus, DRI is attemptinq to use its protest aqainst 
the current solicitation as a means to establish that the 
changes are material and consist of more than just clarifica- 
tion of the technical data package under the prior contract. 
This issue constitutes the identical claim which DRI will be 
required to resolve with the Army under the disputes clause 
of its contract. Under these circumstances, we do not think 
that our Office should provide DRI with what would be essen- 
tially another forum to decide the issue which may constitute 
a claim under the existing contract. Eastern Technologies 
Ltd., B-224006, Nov. 7, 1986, 66 Comp. Gen. -, 86-2 C.P.D. 
ar 533. 
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Accordingly, we dismiss the protest under section 21.3(f) of 
our Bid Pratest Requlations, without obtaininq a full report 
from the Army,or havinq a conference on the protest, as 
requested by the-protester, because it is clear that the 
protest is not for consideration, and a conference would 
serve no useful purpose. Connie Hall Co., 
1986, 86-2 C.P.D. 'I 52. 

B-%23440, July 9, 

General Counsel 
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